## **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

July 30th, 2024

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular business meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and fiscal officer (FO) were present.

<u>Visitors:</u> Shannon Duval, Tim May, Ed Monroe, John Hoffer, Pete Smith, Carla Smith, Paul Hester, Minnie Hester

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$11,261.14 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

7000	BEN HUPP-Medical Ins Reimb	\$450.00
7001	Daniel VanBuren-Medical Ins Reimb	\$225.00
7002	Jack Ward-Medical Ins Reimb	\$411.22
7003	JENNIE DUVAL -Med Ins Reimb	\$450.00
7004	Cargill-Salt contract – Salt	\$1,638.05
7005	LICKING COUNTY ENGINEER- Brine	\$35.00
7006	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL -Payroll	\$1,349.07
7007	JENNIE DUVAL-Payroli	\$1,400.68
7008	JOHN E HOFFER-Payroll	\$1,077.96
7009	BENJAMIN C HUPP-Payroll	\$921.42
7010	GREG L REIS- Payroll	\$330.45
7011	DANIEL VANBUREN- Payroll	\$919.25
7012	JACK WARD- Payroll	\$919.25
7013	DONALD W WATKINS- Payroll	\$1,133.79
		\$11,261.14

<u>Fire:</u> FO requested a motion for the resolution to place a fire levy on the ballot. Trustee Hupp made a motion, Trustee Ward seconded the motion. All in favor.

Zoning: Zoning inspector Greg Reis was unable to attend due to an emergency. Trustee Hupp reported there was a letter sent to the address of the house in Linnville that burned a few years ago and has set empty and unrepaired for several years. Trustee Hupp also talked to someone at the county. This house may be eligible for the County Land Grant Program. A letter was also sent to the owners of the house across from the burned house requesting them to clean up. Looks like they have done some of it.

<u>Unfinished Business</u>: We received our salt deliver. Should be set for the winter.

Signed contract for new building. Project should start in September or October.

Trustee Hup received some phone calls about the car show at Honda Hills. Some of the neighbors were complaining about the noise from the sound systems.

New Business: VanBuren Fabrication said they could repair the red truck's bed for \$2,500-\$3,000. Trustee Ward made a motion to accept his price. Trustee Hupp seconded the motion.

Due to the FO being out of town the August business meeting will be moved to August 17<sup>th</sup> at 9am.

## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

July 30th, 2024

## Public Comment:

Paul Hester said the price for the property on Mt. Hope Rd has been reduced to 7 million. Zoning inspector said he drove back there to see if anything was happening on the property after some reports of activity. He said there is nothing going on there.

Minnie Hester asked if there was an update on the situation with the squatters on a property on National RD. Zoning inspector looked into it and the deed needs to be fixed because that small piece of the property was left out of the transfer.

BJ asked about getting a floor scrubber. Trustees discussed and told him to rent one to try it out before we purchase one.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. With business, complete, the board adjourned at 7:34pm

Ben Hupp- President

San Ull

Jack Ward-Vice President

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer